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GUATEMALA:  ìA kind of justiceî is being done for surviving community 
members of one of the massacres committed during Guatemalaís genocide.

Below, you will find an article explaining how the Guatemala 
government is beginning to release compensation and reparation funds 
to surviving members of the Plan de Sanchez community of Mayan-Achi 
people. There are a number of problems and manipulations with the 
governmentís payment of these initial funds, that we wonít detail 
here.

Along with other Guatemalan and international organizations, Rights 
Action has worked since the mid-1990s to support the Plan de Sanchez 
community in their efforts to demand and achieve some measure of 
justice for the State-planned and carried out massacres of the past.  
For a background article on this issue: "HERE WE ARE, WE ARE ALIVE", 
IN PLAN DE SANCHEZ, GUATEMALAî, http://rightsaction.org/Templates/
articles_index.htm.

HOW TO SUPPORT AND GET INVOLVED in this work for global justice: see 
below.

If you want on-off this elist: info@rightsaction.org

===

GUATEMALA MASSACRE SURVIVORS PAID AFTER 24 YEARS
09 Feb 2006, Reuters, By Mica Rosenberg

PLAN DE SANCHEZ, Guatemala, Feb 9 (Reuters) - A kind of justice came 
to survivors of a massacre in Latin America's bloodiest 20th-century 
war when Guatemala began compensating villagers this week for killings 
24 years ago. Residents of the remote mountain hamlet of Plan de 
Sanchez said the first government payments had begun showing up in 
bank accounts from a landmark $8 million compensation package for the 
army-led slaughter of more than 200 people, mostly Mayan women and 
children.

On July 18, 1982, soldiers and allied militias on anti-insurgency 
duties overran the hamlet, then raped and tortured villagers, herded 
them into a building and blew it up with hand grenades.

It was one of the most infamous massacres by the army in a fight 
against leftist rebels. More than 200,000 people died in Guatemala's 
36-year civil war, which ended in 1996. No one has been prosecuted for 
the Plan de Sanchez massacre and few have faced justice for other 
rights abuses during the war.

In a ruling last year, the Inter-American Court of Human Rights in 



Costa Rica awarded 317 family members close to $25,000 each to be paid 
by the Guatemalan government. It was the first award of its kind by 
the court.

"In Guatemala, the attitude of the politicians was to deny the 
undeniable, excuse the inexcusable," said Frank La Rue, the 
presidential human rights secretary and former head of the rights 
organization that originally brought the case.

"The attitude of the court was completely the opposite. We had to 
recognize the international responsibility of the state and ask for 
forgiveness from the victims."

Guatemala's human rights office opened bank accounts for the 
beneficiaries, who live mainly from subsistence farming. They will 
receive three installments of $8,000 each.

While the victims say there is no price for lost family members, the 
cash is significant in a country where the yearly minimum wage is 
about $1,500.

NEVER ENOUGH
For survivors, mostly widowers who returned from working the fields to 
find their dead families, no amount is enough. Many fled the area in 
fear after the killings.

"We lived like savage animals in the mountains for three years," said 
Salvador Jeronimo Sanchez, who told his story in the small village 
chapel where the victims are buried, their names written on the walls.  
"We lost everything, not just our families but our crops, our houses, 
our traditional clothing. It cost us to rebuild our lives."

The government has promised the next two payments will arrive in 
December this year and at the end of 2007.  Bureaucratic hurdles have 
delayed the money for more than 100 of those eligible for 
compensation. Some are listed more than once, others have died and 
many emigrated to the United States.

Hurricane Stan, which devastated Guatemala last year, scuttled plans 
for a lump-sum payment, due to the high recovery costs for the 
government.

The case brings some closure to a rights process that began in 1994, 
two years before insurgents and government forces signed peace 
agreements that ended the war.

Gen. Efrain Rios Montt ruled during the bloodiest years of the war, 
when the army launched a "scorched-earth" campaign against suspected 
guerrilla sympathizers and even wiped some villages off the map. 
Rights leaders want to prosecute him for genocide.



A 1999 U.N.-backed truth commission documented more than 600 
massacres, largely committed by the army, during the war, but Plan de 
Sanchez was the first village to press for an international case.

"Other communities didn't want to give any information," said 
Buenaventura Manuel Jeronimo, who lost 14 relatives in the massacre. 
"People were afraid, no one wanted to organize because they thought it 
could happen again." 

===

WHAT TO DO:

- the #1 line of work in favour of community-controlled development, 
protection of the environment, justice and human rights, is to fund 
and directly support organizations [like the community of Plan de 
Sanchez] so that they can continue to lead this struggle.  Please 
consider make tax-charitable donations to Rights Action in Canada and 
the U.S.;
- get involved in education and activism work in your home community.  
The repression and genocide in Guatemala, were due in part to policies 
and actions of the ìG8î governments, particularly the U.S.A.;

- consider establishing long-term ìpartnershipsî between your 
community / organization with grassroots organizations / communities 
in these countries;
- consider coming to Guatemala, on an educational-activist delegation;

Rights Action is a development, enviro- and human rights organization, 
with its main office in Guatemala.  We channel your tax-deductible 
donations to over 50 community development, environment and human 
rights organizations in Guatemala, Chiapas, Honduras, El Salvador, 
Haiti.  We carry out education & activist work in the USA and Canada 
about global human rights, environment and ectly development issues.

TAX-DEDUCTIBLE DONATIONS - make check payable to "Rights Action" and 
mail to:
* United States:  Box 50887, Washington DC, 20091-0887.
* Canada:  509 St. Clair Ave W, box73527, Toronto ON, M6C-1C0.

On-line donations: USA and Canada: www.rightsaction.org.
Wire funds to Rights Action: contact info@rightsaction.org, 
416-654-2074.
 


